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Pedestrian Access and Mobility Advisory 

Committee Meeting Record 

14 May 2019  
 
 

 

Location: 

Central Coast Council Gosford Office 

Level 1 Committee Room 

49 Mann Street, Gosford 

Date: 14 May 2019 

Time Started at:  4.02pm  Closed at: 6.05pm 

Chair Mayor Jane Smith 

File Ref F2018/00788 

 

Present:  

Mayor Jane Smith, Councillor Jillian Hogan, Councillor Rebecca Gale Collins (phoned in), John Anderson, 

Wendy Baylis, Helen Beazley, Rachael Thelwell  

 

Council Staff present:   

Jeanette Williams – Unit Manager Roads Business Development and Technical Services, Jay Spare – Unit 

Manager Roads Assets Planning and Design, Kelly Drover – Advisory Group Support Officer 

 

 

Item 1 Welcome, Apologies and Acknowledgement of Country  

Boris Bolgoff – Director Roads, Transport Drainage and Waste 

 

Mayor Jane Smith declared the meeting open at 4.02pm and undertook an Acknowledgement of Country. 

 

 

Item 2 Disclosures of Interest 

No disclosures were received.   

 

 

Item 3 Confirmation of Previous Meeting Record 

The Advisory Group confirmed the Meeting Record of 2 April 2019.   

 

The Advisory Group reviewed the Action Log.   

 

 

Item 4 Best Practice   

Jay Spare gave a presentation on Best Practice including Separated bike lanes, how Best Practice was 

accommodated in the Bike Plan and PAMP and current Council specifications.   
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Item 5 Final Version of PAMP and Bike Plan    

Jay Spare discussed the final versions of the PAMP and Bike Plan.   

 

Action: The Committee endorse the two plans for adoption by Council, subject to any feedback provided 

to the Advisory Group Support Officer by Monday 20th May.   

 

Action: Committee Members to be sent a list of the feedback provided on the plans and how it has been 

incorporated into the final plans.     

 

 

Item 6 2019/20 Budget   

Jay Spare gave a presentation on the draft Capital Works Program that has been placed on public 

exhibition.   

 

 

Item 7 Commitments made by State Government    

Jay Spare and Jeanette Williams gave an update on recent grant submissions, successes and the Labor and 

Liberal Election funding commitments including $4.3million from Liberal to construct vital roads and much 

needed footpaths in North Avoca and $15million from Labor for Central Coast Shared Pathways to improve 

access for cyclists and pedestrians on the Tuggerawong Pathway, the Mannering Park Foreshore Route and 

the Avoca Kincumber Loop.   

 

 

Item 8 General Business and Close 

a) Councillor Hogan and Councillor Gale Collins outlined the areas they would like feedback on as to 

how they’ve been addressed in the plans:  

 

Clr Hogan 

 Kingfisher Shores – the connection along Tall Timbers Road and Chain Valley Bay 

 Mannering Park to Chain Valley Bay Foreshore Path 

 Pacific Highway from Parktrees Village to Carters Road 

 Budgewoi Public School access from Buff Point 

 

 

Clr Gale Collins 

 Rawson Road Crossing – Liberal commitment $16.5M towards Rawson Road Crossing. Staff are 

 working with Cardno and Sydney trains are also looking at how we can make the crossing safer 

 for residents. 

 Walkway around Empire Bay Drive (Nerang Road and Huntley Road) 

 Funding around Terrigal Public School in regard to Pedestrian Access – project currently under 

 design regarding missing link around Hillcrest and Ena Street. 

 Bellbird Road Terrigal  

 Davistown Road, approaching Central Wharf area 

 Umina Beach Public School – Sydney/Melbourne Avenue, Rabaul Avenue safety concerns 
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b) Helen Beazley raised the issue of people parking along bike lanes at the following areas: 

 East and West of Wells Street, Springfield 

 Wyong Road (North of Palmvalley Road, parallel to Hillside Drive) 

 Reliance Drive (southern intersection/Chittaway Bay end) 

 

 

c) Although not relevant to PAMP and Bike Plan, a comment was made about concern regarding 

mountain bike riding in natural areas. Noted that Council will soon have a survey available 

regarding this matter.  

 

Action: Survey link to be sent to Committee Members when available.   

 

 

The meeting closed at 6.05pm 

 

Next Meeting:  Tuesday 13 August 2019 

  4pm – 6pm 

  Central Coast Council Gosford Office 

  Level 1 Committee Room 

  49 Mann Street, Gosford 

 


